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Mr. James R. Shea //c4);)OG)7IDirector of International Programs
United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Room 6714 - MNBB
Bethesda, Maryland

Dear $1r. Shea

This letter is in response to the letter from your office
dated April 15, 1980, requesting Executive Branch views as to
whether issuance of an export license in accordance with the
appl..;ation hereinafter described would be inimical to the com-
mon- defense and security of the United States and whether the
proposed export meets the applicable criteria of the Atomic
Energy Act of 1954, as amended by the Nuclear Non-Proliferation
Act of 1978 (P.L. 95-242):

NRC No. XSNM01671 -- Application by U.S. Department
of Energy for authorization to export to Canada 7.3
kilograms of U-235 contained in 245 kilograms of
uranium in the form of uranium dioxide enriched to
a maximum of 2.95. percent. The UO is fabricated3into 137 experimental zircaloy-4 cIad fuel rods with
3 sets of associated test train hardware.

The proposed export would take place pursuant to the Agree-
ment for Cooperation Between the United States and Canada as
confirmed in a letter from the Embassy of Canada, a copy of
which is enclosed. Canada has adhered to the provisions of its
Agreement for Cooperation with the United States.

The Executive Branch has reviewed this application and con-,

| cluded that the requirements of the Atomic Energy Act, as amended
by P.L. 95-242, have been met and that the proposed export will
not be inimical to the ccmmon defense and security of the United
States. A detailed analysis for Canada was submitted December 18.

| 197 8 for NRC application No. XSNM01339. There has been no mate-' rial change in circumstances since that submission.
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On the basis of.the foregoing, the Executive Branch recem-
mends that the lice,nse be issued.

Sincerely,

Y
*

pu . / /- A-..s

C Louis V.
Deputy Assistbosenzot Secretary

Enclosure:
.

Assurance letter
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April 30, 1980

Mr. Vance Hudgins
International Security Affairs
U.S. Department of Energy
Washington, D. C. 20585
U.S.A.

Dear Sir:

Regarding export application XSNM1671, I would like to
confirm:

(a) ' hat the transfer of the material identified ont

said licence application, namely 7.3 kg U-235 in
245 kg U contained in-137 experimental zircaloy-
4 clad fuel rods, will be subject to the terms and
conditions of the Agreement for Cooperation Con-
cerning Civil Uses of Atomic Energy between the
Government of Canada and the Government of the
United States of' America;

(b) that the ultimate consignee, Atomic Energy of
Canada Limited, Chalk River, Ontario, is author-
ized to receive and possesc the material.

~

Yours sincerely,

y j 4 Pled.vawu

Mrs. N. S. Blackman
Licensing Officer
Safeguards & Security Division
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